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Understanding: 
Understand how 
individual 
experiences, 
histories of 
contestation, and 
cultural background 
inform perspective 
and identity

Student 
demonstrates 
sophisticated 
understanding of the 
complex factors that 
have shaped groups' 
identity formation 
and perspectives

Student 
demonstrates 
adequate 
understanding of the 
complex factors that 
have shaped groups' 
identity formation 
and perspectives

Student 
demonstrates partial 
understanding of the 
complex factors that 
have shaped groups' 
identity formation 
and perspectives

Student 
demonstrates 
superficial or no 
understanding of the 
complex factors that 
have shaped groups' 
identity formation 
and perspectives

Self-reflection:  
Gain understanding 
of one's own 
perspective and the 
assumptions that 
come from that 
perspective

Student articulates 
detailed insights 
about core beliefs 
from their own 
perspective and the 
assumptions that 
shape these core 
beliefs

Student articulates 
some details about 
core beliefs from 
their own perspective 
and the assumptions 
that shape these 
core beliefs

Student articulates 
some core beliefs 
from their own 
perspective some of 
the assumptions that 
shape the core 
beliefs

Student articulates 
either some core 
beliefs from their 
own perspective or 
some of the 
assumptions that 
shape the core 
beliefs but not both

Communication: 
Communicate one's 
perspective and 
engage respectfully 
with the perspectives 
of others

Student states a 
position based on 
their perspective and 
engages with 
another person's or 
group's perspective, 
laying bare the 
assumptions, logic, 
and implications of 
both perspectives

Student states a 
position based on 
their perspective and 
engages with 
another person's or 
group's perspective, 
but inadequately 
addresses the 
assumptions, logic, 
and implications of 
both perspectives

Student states a 
position based on 
their perspective and 
engages with some 
elements of another 
person's or group's 
perspective but 
displays little 
understanding of the 
assumptions, logic, 
and implications of 
either perspective

Student states a 
position based on 
their perspective but 
cannot accurately 
egage with another 
person's or group's 
perspective, and 
shows little 
awareness of the 
implications

Evaluation: 
Use evidence to 
reflect critically on 
competing 
perspectives

Student can 
independently apply 
varying perspectives 
to the study of a 
subject and 
accurately and fully 
reflects on the 
perspectives based 
on the study of the 
subject

Student can 
independently apply 
varying perspectives 
to the study of a 
subject but has 
trouble reflecting on 
the perspectives 
based on the study 
of the subject

Student can apply 
varying perspectives 
to the study of a 
subject but does not 
understand how to 
analyze perspectives 
based on the study 
of the subject

Student needs help 
applying varying 
perspectives to the 
study of a subject 
matter and cannot 
draw inferences from 
the study

Empathy: 
Value diverse 
perspectives as 
essential for 
learning, growth, and 
development

Student appreciates 
the value of varying 
perspectives and 
articulates how the 
perspectives expand 
and deepen 
understanding of a 
particular subject

Student recognizes 
the varying 
perspectives and 
articulates some 
ways that the 
perspectives expand 
and deepen 
understanding of a 
particular subject

Student identifies 
some components of 
varying perspectives 
and articulates some 
ways that the 
perspectives address 
a particular subject

Student describes 
another person's or 
group's perspective 
but primarily does so 
through their own 
perspective

CURRICULUM AND ACADEMIC POLICY COMMITTEE

Procedure for the Proposal of New Major Programs of Study

Table of Contents

1. Overview of the Procedure

2. Required Materials for Inclusion in the Proposal

3. Guidelines for Writing the Proposal

3.1 Background and Rationale

3.2 Curriculum

3.3 Learning Outcomes and Assessment

3.4 Personnel

3.5 Resources and Timetable

3.6 Guidelines for Course Descriptions

1 Overview of the Procedure

The approval of a major represents an endorsement by the University faculty and administration of

the intellectual merit and academic rigor of a particular program of study, as well as a commitment

of long-term academic and financial support. As a result, proposals for new majors receive careful

consideration before any proposal is approved.

Major proposals should be submitted to the Curriculum and Academic Policy Committee (capc@sewanee.edu)

and will be posted in Google Docs for a two-week period prior to placement on the CAPC agenda.

All faculty are invited to respond to major proposals.

CAPC will consider proposals from an academic perspective. If CAPC approves the academic

program, the proposal will be submitted to the Budget Priorities Committee (BPC) for review.
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